
Date: May 28, 2025
To: Members of the Hudson Valley & Long Island Legislative Delegations 
From: Wendy Darwell, President & CEO 
Re: A.6063 (Lunsford) – referred to Judiciary 

S.4423 (Hoylman-Sigal) – Advanced to 3rd Reading

The Suburban Hospital Alliance of New York State, representing hospitals and health systems on 
Long Island and in the Hudson Valley, continues to oppose A.6063/S.4423, legislation that would 
vastly inflate medical malpractice premiums by expanding the kinds of damages recoverable in a 
wrongful death suit, and extending the statute of limitations as well as the pool of potential 
claimants in such suits.   

Under current law, an injured patient may recover damages for pain and suffering.  If the patient is 
deceased, the malpractice award goes to the estate.  Measurable damages like medical expenses 
and lost earnings are awarded to those who would suffer such losses or incur these expenses.  The 
beneficiaries of the deceased individual’s estate may also be compensated for non-economic 
damages through a survivorship cause of action.  

The proposed legislation would extend the statute of limitations for filing wrongful death suits from 
two years to three, retroactive to January 1, 2022.  Significant non-economic damages would be 
made recoverable, and an expanded list of family members would potentially be eligible for pain 
and suffering awards.   

While we agree that the statute needs updating, such an effort must balance the legitimate needs 
for compensation of close family members against access to and affordability of healthcare and 
other essential services for all New Yorkers.     

If enacted, A.6063/S.4423 will result in an extraordinary increase in medical malpractice premiums.  
According to an analysis conducted by Milliman, an independent actuarial firm, the bill first passed 
by the Legislature in 2022 would have resulted in an increase in premiums of more than 45 
percent.  In her first veto message on that bill, Governor Hochul specifically referenced how this 
unfunded mandate could not reasonably have been absorbed by healthcare providers.  Although the 
bill was modestly amended in 2023, it did not mitigate the financial burden on policyholders to 
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any significant extent, resulting in a second veto.  A.6063 and S.4423 each continue to fail to 
address these very serious concerns.   

Furthermore, the legislation purports to address inequities in the medical liability system, but it 
will harm the very individuals that it aims to help.  Safety net institutions that serve distressed 
communities are already financially fragile.  They simply cannot bear the extraordinary cost of this 
legislation.  Inevitably, access to care will be impacted.   

The Suburban Hospital Alliance urges the Legislature to defer action until an independent entity 
can fully assess the impact of the amended bill.   




